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September 29, 20715

Rick Gateman, President
Coastal GasLink Pipeline Project
760 Kinsmen Place

Prince George, B.C. V2M OA8

Dean Patry, President

Prince Rupert Gas Transmission Project
760 Kinsmen Place,

Prince George, B.C. V2M OA8

Dear Mr. Gateman and Mr. Patry,

On behalf of the City of Terrace, | am writing to express support for TransCanada’s Coastal
GasLink Pipeline and the Prince Rupert Gas Transmission Projects, and the overall development of
the LNG Industry in Northwest B.C.

While the projects would not be located in Terrace we anticipate a number of benefits from the
Coastal GasLink (CGL) Pipeline and the Prince Rupert Gas Transmission (PRGT) Projects for our
residents. As the service and supply centre for the Northwest, Terrace is the location for many of
the region's business, retail, medical, educational and Government services. The economic activity
from local employment and supply chain spin-offs will provide direct economic benefit to our
community.

The CGL Pipeline and PRGT Projects will also generate revenue for the Provincial Government.
The City is a member of the Northwest British Columbia Resource Benefits Alliance, which is
seeking a revenue sharing agreement with the Province to ensure local communities receive their
fair share of revenues from resource development in the region. Revenue sharing with the
Province will enable us to maintain healthy and sustainable communities into the future and would
ensure social benefits from projects like the CGL Pipeline and PRGT Projects in addition to
economic benefits.
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Mr. Gateman and Mr. Patry September 29, 2015

We recognize the contributions made by CGL, PRGT and TransCanada towards education through
Northwest Community College and other training facilities in Terrace and look forward to seeing
the graduates from these programs take advantage of the employment opportunities that the CGL
Pipeline and PRGT Projects will have available for them.

We are excited for this project to come to fruition and to see the benefits that will come to
Northwest B.C. through the responsible development, construction and mobilization of the Coastal
GasLink Pipeline and the Prince Rupert Gas Transmission Projects.

Sincerely,

Carol Leclerc
Mayor



